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ON ANOTHER NOTE. 

HERE IS A PICTURE OF THE SLOPE AT 

LAWRENSTOWN, IF YOU HAVE NOT TRIED 

TO FLY A GLIDER OS SLOPER, JUST 

ABOUT ANY PLANE WILL DO, WHY DONõT 

YOU TRY THIS SUMMER, CHECK THIS NL 

FOR EVENTS AND COME ON DOWN. 
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Here is an update from Steve Boulos, St. Johnôs R/C Flyers on their Flying Field. 
It's been awhile since we submitted anything for the newsletter and the last time it was part 1 of 
the story about our new field. At that time, we had acquired the land and had initial clearing and 

grading completed. Now, 2 years later, we have grass, fencing and we're flying.  
More on Page two. 

Don't forget this is your 

way to inform the Zone 

about whatôs going on in 

your neck of the woods, 

so please let me know at  

chansen@nbnet.nb.ca 

The Wings of Wellington is once again 
pleased to be hosting the VALLEY 

GATHERING,  the biggest indoor event 
this Spring. This season we will see all 
sort of flying in our Zone, so please try 

to get to some of them.   
 More on page 3 with all the event in the 

Zone up to July. 



ST.JOHNõS R/C FLYERS FIELD. 

Aerial view looking east. 

Official opening buffet line. 

Ribbon cutting. 

St. Johnôs R/C Flyers Field. 
The February 2014 issue contained part 1 of the SJRCF 
new field report. At that time, the land had been acquired 
and the rough clearing completed. It was a very productive 
summer and our Club was able to get the finished grading 
completed and topsoil applied. Fertilizer, lime and seed 
followed in mid-July, the hottest and driest on record. 
Since we had no way to water the seed, we thought it 
might have been a write-off but changing weather in Au-
gust provided much needed rain. Still, the grass was slow 
coming and 2 months later, it was still very thin. Flying that 
year was expected to be out of the question and it looked 
like we would have to repeat the process all over again the 
following spring. However, some over seeding, another 
application of fertilizer and ideal growing conditions in Sep-
tember did wonders for the grass. A few weeks later, we 
mowed for the first time. Two days later, we were flying! 
This past summer, club members built the permanent safe-
ty fencing and pilot stations and added signage. On July 
19, we had an official opening celebration and Fun Fly. 
This project has given our club a great feeling of accom-
plishment. There is still more to do and we'll likely be add-
ing something each year  but having our own field means 
every improvement is now part of a long term investment... 
and it only took 40 years! 

Some of our members and guests at the openingΦ 

Safety fencing construction. 
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